
AGENDA ITEM 7D 

California Government Code 

11340.6. Except where the right to petition for adoption of a 
regulation is restricted by statute to a designated group or where 
the form of procedure for such a petition is otherwise prescribed by 
statute, any interested person may petition a state agency requesting 
the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a regulation as provided in 
Article 5 (commencing with Section 11346). This petition shall state 
the following clearly and concisely: 

(a) The substance or nature of the regulation, amendment, or 
repeal requested. 

(b) The reason for the request. 
(c) Reference to the authority of the state agency to take the 

action requested. 

11340.7. {a) Upon receipt of a petition requesting the adoption, 
amendment, or repeal of a regulation pursuant to Article 5 
(commencing with Section 11346), a state agency shall notify the 
petitioner in writing of the receipt and shall within 30 days deny 
the petition indicating why the agency has reached its decision on 
the merits of the petition in writing or schedule the matter for 
public hearing in accordance with the notice and hearing requirements 
of that article. 

(b) A state agency may grant or deny the petition in part, and may 
grant any other relief or take any other action as it may determine 
to be warranted by the petition and shall notify the petitioner in 
writing of this action. 

(c) Any interested person may request a reconsideration of any 
part or all of a decision of any agency on any petition submitted. 
The request shall be submitted in accordance with Section 11340.6 and 
include the reason or reasons why an agency should reconsider its 
previous decision no later than 60 days after the date of the 
decision involved. The agency's reconsideration of any matter 
relating to a petition shall be subject to subdivision (a). 

(d) Any decision of a state agency denying in whole or in part or 
granting in whole or in part a petition requesting the adoption, 
amendment, or repeal of a regulation pursuant to Article 5 
(commencing with Section 11346) shall be in writing and shall be 
transmitted to the Office of Administrative Law for publication in 
the California Regulatory Notice Register at the earliest practicable 
date. The decision shall identify the agency, the party submitting 
the petition, the provisions of the California Code of Regulations 
requested to be affected, reference to authority to take the action 
requested, the reasons supporting the agency determination, an agency 
contact person, and the right of interested persons to obtain a copy 
of the petition from the agency. 

32 





Accessibility Report





		Filename: 

		mac-AgendaItem7D-20110407.pdf









		Report created by: 

		



		Organization: 

		







[Enter personal and organization information through the Preferences > Identity dialog.]



Summary



The checker found no problems in this document.





		Needs manual check: 0



		Passed manually: 2



		Failed manually: 0



		Skipped: 0



		Passed: 30



		Failed: 0







Detailed Report





		Document





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Accessibility permission flag		Passed		Accessibility permission flag must be set



		Image-only PDF		Passed		Document is not image-only PDF



		Tagged PDF		Passed		Document is tagged PDF



		Logical Reading Order		Passed manually		Document structure provides a logical reading order



		Primary language		Passed		Text language is specified



		Title		Passed		Document title is showing in title bar



		Bookmarks		Passed		Bookmarks are present in large documents



		Color contrast		Passed manually		Document has appropriate color contrast



		Page Content





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Tagged content		Passed		All page content is tagged



		Tagged annotations		Passed		All annotations are tagged



		Tab order		Passed		Tab order is consistent with structure order



		Character encoding		Passed		Reliable character encoding is provided



		Tagged multimedia		Passed		All multimedia objects are tagged



		Screen flicker		Passed		Page will not cause screen flicker



		Scripts		Passed		No inaccessible scripts



		Timed responses		Passed		Page does not require timed responses



		Navigation links		Passed		Navigation links are not repetitive



		Forms





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Tagged form fields		Passed		All form fields are tagged



		Field descriptions		Passed		All form fields have description



		Alternate Text





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Figures alternate text		Passed		Figures require alternate text



		Nested alternate text		Passed		Alternate text that will never be read



		Associated with content		Passed		Alternate text must be associated with some content



		Hides annotation		Passed		Alternate text should not hide annotation



		Other elements alternate text		Passed		Other elements that require alternate text



		Tables





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Rows		Passed		TR must be a child of Table, THead, TBody, or TFoot



		TH and TD		Passed		TH and TD must be children of TR



		Headers		Passed		Tables should have headers



		Regularity		Passed		Tables must contain the same number of columns in each row and rows in each column



		Summary		Passed		Tables must have a summary



		Lists





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		List items		Passed		LI must be a child of L



		Lbl and LBody		Passed		Lbl and LBody must be children of LI



		Headings





		Rule Name		Status		Description



		Appropriate nesting		Passed		Appropriate nesting










Back to Top



